
Green Team “Notes & Reminders” April 24, 2022 
 
 

Signing Up for Green Team Tee Times 
 

I. Sign-Up Time Frames & Schedule 
Please remember, the Starters at the golf courses can add or cancel your 

Green Team tee times. They cannot move your Green Team tee time. 
 

➢ April 30, 2022 – Stardust Golf Course 
o This Google form has closed and been sent to Data Entry. 
o You should receive your confirming email from Data Entry/Golf Ops by end of 

day today Sunday April 24, 2022. 
o FROM TODAY SUNDAY April 24, 2022, UNTIL SATURDAY, CALL THE 

GOLF COURSE OF PLAY TO CANCEL OR REQUEST TO BE ADDED. Do 
not email the Green Team. 

 
➢ May 7, 2022 – Stardust Golf Course – starting on the back 9 

o Sign-Up on the Google form is available on the SCW Website. 
o Deadline for signing-up on this Google form will be noon on 

Wednesday April 27, or sooner if all slots fill up. Up until this deadline 

email the Green Team if you have any questions regarding your sign-up. 
o You should receive your confirming email from Data Entry/golf Ops 

sometime on Sunday, May 1, 2022. 
o FROM SUNDAY, May 1, 2022, UNTIL SATURDAY, CALL THE GOLF 

COURSE OF PLAY TO CANCEL OR REQUEST TO BE ADDED. Do not 
email the Green Team. 

 
➢ May 14, 2022 – Stardust Golf Course 

o Sign-Up on the Google form is available on the SCW Website. 
o Deadline for signing-up on this Google form will be noon on Thursday 

May 5th, or sooner if all slots fill up. Up until this deadline email the Green 

Team if you have any questions regarding your sign-up. 
o You should receive your confirming email from Data Entry/golf Ops sometime 

on Sunday, May 8, 2022. 
o FROM SUNDAY, May 8, 2022, UNTIL SATURDAY, CALL THE GOLF 

COURSE OF PLAY TO CANCEL OR REQUEST TO BE ADDED. Do not 
email the Green Team. 

THE GREEN TEAM’S FIRST TEE TIME WILL BE 7:30 a.m. BEGINNING MAY 
THROUGH THE END OF AUGUST. 

 

II. Welcome 
Please welcome our new Green Team members: 

• Valerie Gonzales 

• James & Martha Griffith 

• Kathy Tassapoulous 
 

When golfing with any of the Green Team’s new members, please make them feel welcome and 
help them become familiar with the Green Team! 
 

III. SCW Golf Info 

http://afro-ip.blogspot.com/2013/05/a-warm-welcome-to-two-new-blog-team.html
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by/3.0/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by/3.0/


➢ 2021-22 Golf Fees and Start Times 
The golf fees and start times are available to view online as well as the SCW 
Enews for April 20, 2022. 
 

➢ Spring Aerification Schedule 
o Spring Aerification Schedule is shown in the SCW Enews for April 13, 2022, 

and online. As it affects the Green Team: 
✓ Stardust will be closed April 21 and reopens April 26. 
✓ Desert Trails will be closed May 5 and reopens May 10. 

o Echo Mesa will be closing Monday, June 6 and reopening Tuesday, October 
25 for Summer maintenance. 

 

IV. Green Team Golf Info 

➢ Volunteer Recognition 04-23-2022   
o Saturday Volunteer checking-in Green Team 

Golfers: Nancy Sherman 
o Helping with New Members: Gayle Terjeson 

➢ Tee Times 
o When you book a Green Team tee time and you are 

not able to keep that reservation, call the golf course to cancel. 
o It is the responsibility of each Green Team golfer to confirm their own tee 

time(s) whether they receive a confirming email or not. Go to your “My 
Itinerary” on your portal account or call the golf course the day before. If you do 
not have a portal account, please set one up. 

o Players must arrive on time. Green Team players are expected to arrive at the 
golf course and check-in at the Green Team table inside the pro shop thirty (30) 
minutes prior to their tee time. 

 

➢ Start Times 
o Effective May 1, 2022, the Green Team’s start time will be 7:30 a.m. for the months 

of May, June, July, and August. 
 

An interesting Golf Fact you haven’t heard before: 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Happy golfing, stay safe and healthy! 

“Golf Balls Were Originally Made of Feathers and Leather 
 
Imagine hitting a leather ball across a golf course! During the early days of 
golf, the balls were made out of leather wrapped in feathers. 
 
Manufacturers would wet the feathers and wrap them around the leather. 
This helped the feathers dry around the leather. This was a time-consuming 
process and, as you can imagine, didn’t create the most reliable golf ball.” 
 

Taken from the website “https://www.pantherrungolfclub.com  
 



 
 
  Kathy and Jerry Stevens 

Green Team Coordinators 
greenteam@suncitywest.com 

mailto:greenteam@suncitywest.com

